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COVID-19 UPDATE NO. 48 
Monday, 10 May 2021 

 
Dear Members, 
 
A member of our staff (C35s) has tested positive for COVID-19 today. All her 
close contacts at the Club have been notified. The Ministry of Health (MOH) 
has also been advised accordingly and the Standard Operating Procedures 
(SOP) will follow. She was last at the Club on 8 May 2021 and went for the 
COVID-19 test on 9 May 2021. The following details are her movements at 
the Club: 
 

DATE TIME MOVEMENTS 

Thursday, 6 May 2021 - Day Off 

Friday, 7 May 2021 6.34 am to 3.06 pm 
Clubhouse Ladies’ 
Changing Room 

Saturday, 8 May 2021 9.27 am to 6.44 pm 
Clubhouse Ladies’ 
Changing Room 

 
The Clubhouse Ladies’ Changing Room (LCR) has been closed immediately 
and will undergo a deep sanitisation procedure. Operational staff who were 
identified as close contacts of C35s have been instructed to be home-
quarantined and will be undertaking the COVID-19 test today.  
 
The Clubhouse LCR will reopen tomorrow. As all the Clubhouse LCR staff are 
home-quarantined, the Facilities Department has arranged for outsourced 
support services to be stationed at the Clubhouse LCR. 
 
The Clubhouse and surrounding buildings are sanitised and disinfected, twice 
daily. Your safety is our priority, please be careful and continue to wash your 
hands frequently, wear face mask at all times and practice safe distancing 
when socialising at the Club. 
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